
MINUTES 
PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COUNCIL 

 Wednesday, March 8, 2006 – 3:30 pm 
Tate Page Hall 131 

 
 

Members present:  Sam Evans, presiding.  Retta Poe, Alex Poole, Mark Robinson, Heather Johnson, Robyn 
Swanson, Janice Ferguson, Doris Sikora, Nathan Love, Rico Tyler, Jane Brantley, Chris Wagner, Kathryn Abbott, 
Beverly Siegrist, Lauren Bland, Joe Tinius, Jeanne Fiene, Kaye Gordon, Ric Keaster  
 
 Sam Evans called the meeting to order.  The minutes from the February 8, 2006 meeting were approved as 
they appear on the web. 
 
New Business 

 
From the Office of Teacher Services 
 
      Presentation of Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit-- 
February 8, 2006 through March 8, 2006.  Doris Sikora moved approval of the candidates/seconded by Rico Tyler.  
After Council members reviewed the list, the motion passed. 
 
From the Potter College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences 
                 
Proposal to Create a New Course – MUS 155, Performance Attendance—Robyn Swanson moved approval/seconded 
by Jeanne Fiene.  Robyn explained the rationale behind this new course and the motion passed. 
 
Proposal to Revise a Program – Bachelor of Music, with options in Music Education and Performance.  This 
proposal had been postponed from the last meeting.  There was a motion to bring the item off the table made by 
Nathan Love/seconded by Kathryn Abbott.  The motion to approve this proposal then passed. 
      
Other Business 
 
 Dr. Evans announced that approval has been given to offer on a one-time-only basis in Summer 2006, EDU 
523 Fundamentals of Classroom Assessment.  He then briefly discussed the hand out on Single-Assessment 
Institution Level Pass Rate Data:  Regular Teacher Preparation Program. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:45. 
 
 

 
        Susan Krisher, Secretary 
  


